
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 22 June 2009 at 7.00 p.m. at The Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), John Child,, Stephen George, John Kirkman, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely. 

1. Apologies

John Pritchett, Rachel Smith, Rachel Wilson.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere
Minute 3 (Bradway Traffic Plan). Peter Stubbs had requested an update from Ashley Carnall but nothing had been received. 

Minute 9 (Planters). John Kirkman reported that he had put some new plants into the planters and watered them throughout June. Stephen George agreed to take responsibility for watering in July. Peter Smithson had put new plants into the planter outside S17 and would continue to water it.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) Trees on the Old School Field. On the night of Friday 19 June vandals had destroyed three of the four trees. Only the willow had survived. Local residents had tried to save one of the trees, but Tim Shortland, the SCC Community Forestry Manager, having seen photographs of the damage, had advised that the broken trees would never make good specimens even if they survived, and should be cut to the ground. The intention was to replace the broken trees and add more, but this would have to wait until the next planting season.

(ii) Walking the Bounds of Bradway. This event, led by Tony Smith, had been a great success for the second successive year. 23 people had turned out on 31 May.

(iii) Summer Activity on the Old School Field. From 4th to 25th August, Activity Sheffield would be running weekly football sessions on the OSF for young people aged 8 to 16 (7.00 to 9.00 p.m.)

(iv) Planning Issues. An application had been submitted for a change of use for the former Hatfield’s car showroom on Abbeydale Road South at the bottom of Twentywell Lane, to allow it to become a retail outlet. It was the unanimous view of the Committee that this would be an unsuitable development because of the traffic implications on a busy junction. Action: Stephen George to submit comments to this effect.

(v) A seminar about Sheffield’s future strategy on volunteering had been organised by Voluntary Action Sheffield and Sheffield First Partnership for 29 June. 

(vi) Community Assemblies. Peter reported on a meeting of the South West Community Assembly’s Partner Panel that he had attended, and on the first meeting of the Assembly itself. At the Community Assembly meeting questions had been raised about the ability of the community representatives on the Partner Panel to keep in touch with opinion at the grass roots, or even to represent the views of the different community groups from which they would be drawn. It had been announced that there were five nominations, but no names were given and no opportunity for the candidates to speak to their nominations. (See Agendum 11). BAG had also been invited to attend the first meeting of the South Community Assembly, but no-one was available.  We are included on the mailing list.

(b) Secretary’s Report. BAG had been asked to take part in two linked surveys about the voluntary and faith sector in Sheffield. Two substantial questionnaires had been completed and returned. Focus groups were being held. The most relevant to BAG coincided with this Committee meeting. It was not felt profitable for a member of the Committee to attend the other focus groups.

(c) Treasurer’s Report

Peter Smithson provided a written breakdown of income and expenditure for the period from 5 May to 29 May. This had been a quiet period for transactions. The invoice for the trees on the Old School Field had been presented and paid, and a donation sent to the Open Spaces Society as agreed at the previous meeting. On 29 May disposable funds stood at £4,067.39. 

(c) Community Hall. John Child reported on progress on the refurbishment of the Community Hall. A grant of £5,000 had been received from the Garfield Weston Foundation (£15,000 had been requested). A decision from Viridor on the application to upgrade their grant would be made on 25 June, and made known on 2 July. Contracts would be signed in week beginning 29 June for work that could be covered by existing funds, and would begin on 27 July.

5. Open Meeting

Arrangements for the meeting on Tuesday, 30 June were all in place and notifications sent out. Peter Stubbs apologised that he could not be there; Fiona Vallely would chair in his absence. Peter would provide a report. It was also agreed to raise the following issues: plans for the Old School Field; request for volunteers to help with the Fun Day; request for volunteers to stand for the Committee. 

6. Bradway: Past Present and Future

Requests for estimates from a further five printers had produced only one. This was considerably higher than the original quote from the Copy Shop in Chesterfield. It was agreed that while it would have been preferable to place the order with a Sheffield printer, it was more important to get best value.

Stephen George, Peter Stubbs and Andrew Tabor had met with Tony Smith on 15 June. It had been agreed to recommend that 500 copies of the booklet be ordered in the first instance, and that a free copy be given to every BAG member (one per household for joint members). Some small amendments to the text were proposed. Tony Smith suggested getting a quote for printing on semi-gloss paper as that would reproduce the photographs better. All the recommendations were agreed by the Committee. Action: Stephen George to finalise text with Tony Smith and obtain adjusted quote for printing on semi-gloss paper.

7. Facilities on the Old School Field

No further suggestions had been received for additional facilities, although two neighbours of the field had written asking that consideration be given to the unintended consequences of increasing usage in terms of anti-social behaviour. 

It was agreed to prepare a modest plan for development of the field that covered just the suggestions for a path, a bog garden and additional goalposts, and to present this at the AGM. It was agreed that nothing should be done without full consultation with the residents of neighbouring properties, whose concerns were appreciated. The importance of getting full agreement from the Council was also stressed.

8. Village Greens

In the absence of Rachel Smith it was agreed to postpone this item until the next meeting.

9. BAG Officers and Committee 2009-10

Stephen George had already indicated that he would not be standing again for the post of Secretary. Members of the existing Committee were asked to consider whether any of them would stand for this position. Also, all members of the Committee were asked to consider who else might be persuaded to stand for the Committee.

10. Fun Day

A slight problem had arisen because this year’ s Fun Day coincided with the annual Scout camp. This meant there would be no helpers from the Scouts and their tent would not be available. It was agreed to ask at the Open Meeting for more helpers from the public. It was also agreed that the book stall would be placed in the Annexe playground, under the roof of the outbuildings. A few remaining preparatory tasks were allocated. Action: Stephen George to ask shops for raffle prizes; Peter Smithson to contact a face-painter.

11. Election of Community Group Representatives to the South West Community Assembly Partner Panel

Five nominations had been forwarded to the groups that had been consulted, and each group was asked to vote for two. The Committee felt that two was an insufficient number of representatives for the voluntary sector across the whole area covered by the Assembly, that they had been given insufficient information about the candidates, and insufficient time to consult their members. It was therefore decided not to take part in the election and to convey the reasons to the organisers. Action: Stephen George to write to Community Assembly officers.

The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.




